8 September 1943

Dear Irmin.

Thonks for your letter about Weatherburn's book. I do not think I had heard of it before, but he may have written to me a while back without my remembering it.

Perhaps it would suit you to bring it along some time, if you would like to discuss it when I am in Combridge.

I wish I knew when I could get the move made. At present a number of things are holding up the erection of kennels for my dogs, and everything must wait until they are con leted, for the same assistant must attend to them as to the mice. For the latter I shall have to put up with very temporary and unsatisfactory accommodation, which I believe I can get in the animal house of the School of Agriculaure, but nothing will be fixed satisfactorily until I can get the Lab. placed at Whittingehame Lodge, probably next Summer.

Yours sincerely,